P&C supporting some fabulous programs

The Vincentia High School P&C did an incredible job evaluating and supporting some
huge programs and projects at the Term 4 meeting. School staff were asked to submit
funding applications so the P&C members could see what was required to help many
areas at our school. Large sums of money have been allocated to each application to
support the wonderful work being done in these areas. Vincentia High School would like to
thank the P&C for their continued support and the amazing efforts of our canteen staff and
volunteers who work tirelessly to raise the funds needed to support our students.

The P&C were happy to support the following projects throughout the school:

Sport Department
- New MTB School Jerseys - $1680
- Resurfacing of Basketball Courts contribution towards total cost - $50,000

Support Department

- New Sun Shade for outdoor area - $3000

- Purchase of new exercise bikes to help students during Brain Breaks - $900
- Purchase of trolley and oven for students learning Life Skills Cooking - $906

Aboriginal Education Department
- Expanding on the Outdoor Learning Area to facilitate the Yarning Circle that is already
running that both students and staff benefit - $2000

Dance KLA-PDHPE Department
- Entry fees, costumes and transport costs for VHS Southern Stars Dance Team - $4000
- Uniforms, entry fees and transport costs for VHS Dance Teams - $3000

Mathematics Department
- Furniture for a Collaborative Learning Space to make the learning area work more
efficiently for students and teachers - $30,000

TAS Department
- Beautification of Gardens in TAS Area & Shelter - $3000
- Purchase of iPads & iPens for Computer Aided Design Projects - $6980

TAS/HSIE/PE Departments
- Covering the costs of a new initiative called the Booderee Bush Blitz for students as

COVID has eliminated many experiences from the students and teachers over the year -
$1500

English/Drama Departments
- New Light Bars and other equipment to update the Performance Space - $2553

The P&C will also cover the cost of an industrial dishwasher and installation for the
canteen, approx $6000 + installation.

All these projects are made possible by the wonderful work the ladies in the canteen do
each and every day. Mary Nelson has managed the canteen successfully for many years
and we are sad to see her retire, Mary has offered to be available for advice if needed.



Mary has left the canteen in the very capable hands of Jenny, Anna, Liesel, Maureen and
Nicole. We all look forward to seeing the above projects come to fruition.

VHS P&C meet once a term, the dates are posted on Facebook, the newsletter and on the
school website. It is your opportunity as a parent/carer or member of the public to help and
have input with school planning and the implementation of school programs.



